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In compliance with the provisions of article 227 of the consolidated text of the Spanish 

Securities Market Act, approved by Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015 of 23 October, and its 

corresponding legal provisions, NH Hotel Group, S.A. (hereinafter, “NH Hotel Group” or the 

“Company") hereby notifies the following 

 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

 

The Company informs that, in the context of the share capital increase against cash contributions 

and recognition of pre-emptive subscription rights approved on the date hereof by the Board of 

Directors of the Company (inside information notice with registry number 1052) (the "Capital 

Increase with Rights"), the liquidity contract entered into with Banco Santander, S.A., dated 

10 April 2019, in accordance with the provisions of Circular 1/2017, dated 26 April, of the 

Spanish Securities Market Commission (Comisión Nacional del Mercado de Valores), on 

liquidity contracts (notified to the market through a relevant fact (hecho relevante) dated 10 

April 2019 and registry number 276982), will be temporarily suspended with immediate effects 

to avoid affecting the calculation of the pre-emptive subscription rights necessary to subscribe 

the new shares corresponding to the aforementioned Capital Increase with Rights. 

The Company expects the resumption of the liquidity contract as from 8 September 2021 

(inclusive), the date of commencement of the pre-emptive subscription period and the first day 

of trading of the shares not entitled to participate in the Capital Increase with Rights. 

 

Madrid, 6 September 2021. 

 

 

 

Carlos Ulecia  

General Counsel and Secretary to the Board 


